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Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
November 3, 2016
DCVB Offices

Present:  S. Kowaluk, P. Smith, C. Rose, N. Brinker
Absent:  C. Baldridge, E. Belfrage
Staff:  S. Dring
Board Action Items:

· Staff to meet with the Partnership/Membership Committee on Thursday at 5 p.m. to review the current Bureau Program and review other options.
· Scott to contact Cameron Mitchell about role on the DCVB Board of Directors.

· Staff to research a location for the Bureau’s Board/Staff Holiday Party.

Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Welcome – Sondra welcomed the group to the November Executive Committee Meeting. 
II.  Financials


a. Balance Sheet – Reviewed and discussed. The current total in the checking and saving accounts through the month of October is $190,374.87. Account receivables total $0 and invoices for the 2017 Partnership Program will be sent at the beginning of the year. It is the Bureau policy to have at least 15 percent of the overall budget for the reserve fund and the reserve fund balance stands at $183,000.
b. P&L Budget vs. Actual – Through the month of October, total expenses year-to-date stand at 25.9 percent and the total income year-to-date stand at 36.7 percent. All account lines are where they should be at this point of the fiscal year.
c. Bed Tax Revenue – Fiscal Year-To-Date bed tax revenue through September of the fiscal year starting totaled $328,538, an increase of 5 percent over 2015 and a 2.3 percent decrease over the YTD projected budget of $321,000.
III.  Committee Discussion Items

a. Athletic Facility – Staff continues to meet with local athletic organizations with the vision of creating a world-class athletic facility. Scott noted that staff is looking more closely at a multi-sport, indoor complex rather than outdoor athletic fields. After getting more feedback from local sports organizations, there is a greater need for basketball court time than other sports. Josh and Marissa are in the process of gathering research and examples of other indoor facilities across the country.
b. FY18 Board of Directors – The Committee again reviewed the current slate of Board of Directors as well as a Skills and demographic Inventory. Scott noted that he has spoken with Dublin City Manager Dana McDaniel and they will be working on a replacement for Sandra in the ex-officio role of City Representative. The following terms will expire in FY17:  Eric Belfrage (At Large and Executive Committee); Nichole Brinker (Hotel Representative and Executive Committee); Kimberly Kayler (At Large). Several other member’s two-year terms expire but are still able to serve for additional terms beyond FY17: Dr. David Lee (At Large); Brion Deitsch (Attraction); Heather Baxter (Community); Diane Phillips (Community).
Scott to contact Cameron Mitchell about role on the DCVB Board of Directors.
c. Membership/Partnership Research – Because of the Committee’s direction, staff created Partnership/Membership Committee to review the current Bureau Program and review other options – the committee will be Thursday night. Staff completed research and has outlined three potential options for the Committee to discuss and review. Results will be shared at the December Board Meeting.
d. Holiday Party – There was a discussion on the Board/Staff Holiday Party. Staff to research a location for the Bureau’s Board/Staff Holiday Party to be held in December during 5 – 7 p.m.
IV.  Executive Director Report

a. Meetings Marketing Program – Representatives from DigitalEdge are in town this week for a site visit. The firm was retained to help staff effectively attract future meetings business and to raise awareness of Dublin as a meeting destination. The firm will create a sales and marketing strategy and audit of current inventory and efforts. The firm, located in Jacksonville, is an industry leader and has clients such as San Francisco, St. Petersburg, Portland, the State of Florida and others.
b. Suburban DMO Think Tank – Scott shared the agenda for the initial Suburban DMO Think Tank, which will include 10-15 CEOs from suburban DMOs with similar budgets from across the nation. Topics areas included Membership, Marketing, Sales, collaborating with other suburban DMOs, revenue models, local politics, etc. Scott also noted that this was born from the Bureau’s visit to Carmel, Indiana last February.
c. Visitors Guide/Website – Staff continues to work on the Visitors Guide and new Website as well as CMS and CRM. There have been numerous conference calls and webinars over the past weeks to initiate the project. The Visitors Guide will be completed in January and the entire website project will be completed by next spring.
d. Bridge Park/Historic Dublin Strategic Alliance – Work is progressing for the new sales and marketing effort for the Bridge Park/Historic Dublin Strategic Alliance. The Peebles Group has finished one-on-one interviews with all the key stakeholders and a first draft of the plan will be presented to staff in a few weeks. After revisions to the plan, it will be shared with the Alliance and Dublin City Council with execution of the plan starting in January 2017. Scott noted that The Peebles Group is working with the Arena District positioning it as destination as well.
e. AUP Audit – Charles E. Harris was in the office this week to complete the Bureau’s Agreed Upon Procedures Audit, which will be completed by the end of the year.
f. City Council Presentation – Scott noted that he and the Board’s two City Council Representatives – Phil Smith and Frank Willson – will present results of the increased funding to Dublin City Council on Monday. Scott shared the presentation with the Committee that included a result of a 15:1 ROI. 
g. Board Meetings – Staff has secured a partnership with Ohio University to hold its 2017 Board Meetings on the Dublin Campus. Scott noted the expense for using the Conference Space was done in trade via a larger print ad for OU in the Visitors Guide.
V.  Other
· Executive Committee Meeting – Thursday, December 1, 11:30 a.m., DCVB Offices

· Board of Trustees Meeting – Monday, December 5, Noon, Ohio University

“People in our places, feet on our streets, heads in beds”
